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NORTH PINE HISTORICAL SOCIETY INC

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 11 FEBRUARY 2013 AT THE PINE RIVERS HERITAGE MUSEUM
Opening:  Meeting opened at 1.05pm by President, Judy Dohle.

Attendance:  Gladys Kretschmann, Joan Stephenson, Peg McGurk, John Coutts, Eric Dohle, Judy Dohle, Terry Murphy, Charilie Nolan, Tony Watson, Karen Taylor, Joan Kelly, Patti Coutts, Mick Gillam, David Dwyer, Joan Baker-Winn.  

Apologies:  Keith Beakey, Andrea Quaile, Judy Perryn.

Minutes from the November 2012 Meeting:  Judy Dohle moved and Terry Murphy seconded the acceptance of the Minutes as tabled. 

Minutes from the Prelim. January 2013 Meeting:  Judy Dohle moved and Eric Dohle seconded the acceptance of the Minutes as tabled. 

Notice:  New invitations to be sent out for Time Capsule Opening.  

Treasurers Report:   Summary for Dec ‘12/Jan ’13.


Opening Balance:





$10 998.19

Income:  Bank Interest 

    .52


               Website Sponsorship $250.00


Expenses:  End of Year Trip       $ 81.00





Closing Balance: 





$11 167.71
Term Deposit:
Opening Balance: 



$1 641.48

                                 Interest Received:     $29.57




Closing Balance:                                      $1671.05
Treasurers Report was read and moved by Patti Coutts, seconded by John C.

Patti forwarded replacement cheque to Peter Campbell Realty for Website Advertising and President Judy phone Peter to apologise for misunderstanding re: same.  

Secretary to write thank you letters to the 4 Website sponsors for their support of our Society.  Peter Campbell Realty, Rocks Road Landscaping, Petrie Hotel and Paul Smith, Bank of Qld Kallangur. 

This was moved by Patti Coutts and seconded by John Coutts.

Secretarys Report:  Joan read the correspondence inwards and outwards and tabled a motion that the inward be tabled and the outward endorsed. Seconded by Gladys Kretschmann. 
Presidents Report:  Judy reported that the Launch date of the Lawnton Cemetery Boards was Monday 18th March at 10.00am for 50 people. 

Representing Council, Mick Gillam spoke on the launch at Cemetery on site.

· Gazebos and chairs available from council.

· Council to cater for the event

Final details will be discussed at our next Meeting on Monday 11th March.

•
Invitations:  Judy Dohle moved and Karen Taylor seconded that Anna Fitzpatrick from MPRC design the invitations following Anna’s offer to do so.  

•
Mick Gillam suggested that the Societies next project be plaques placed around Lawnton [Heritage Walk/Trail] as at Petrie. 

•
Judy stated that the posts are painted and cut level to height and are awaiting tin capping.  She also passed around example drawings of the designs for Row Markers at the Lawnton Cemetery.  Council is checking the safety aspects of the designs.  Craig Manley discussed this section of the Project with Judy. Replas  product to be used. A copy of the market was sent to Craig. 

•
Anna Fitzpatrick (Signage Designer) from MBRC was welcomed by Judy.  She bought examples of the four sides of the Cemetery Signs.  They were well received by all members.  It was suggested that an old fashioned hearse graphic would add appeal to the bottom of the Lawnton Cemetery name sign.  Anna mentioned that it could change the balance of the overall composition but would check it out.    Judy mentioned to Anna the few minor amendments required:  Photos printed all in sepia and a typo amended.  
Judy moved, Peg McGurk seconded and members agreed unanimously that the designs be accepted and utilised, with amendments and possible changes.

•
Replas requires a full month for the manufacture and placement of the notice boards. 

•
John Coutts moved that $250 be paid to Gerry Green Landscapes for the installation of the posts.  Seconded Karen Taylor, all in favour.  

•
Row Markers:  Judy Dohle moved that the clover leaf design marker be utilised, with Council approval; if unsafe makers will comply with Council Policy.  Seconded Joan Stephenson, all in favour.  

•
Invitations:  Council Invitations to be sent to Mayor, CEO (Mick Gillam & David Dwyer) MC’s, Seath Holswich, Trev Ruthenberg, Peter Dutton. Council invitations to be sent via Justyne and Council Invitation to Anna Fitzpatrick (designer)  Museum/ Melva Welsh, Steve/Replas, and NPHSI members, Sponsors, Kelly Ashford/Library and Volunteers. Leis Relative, Joyce Duncan, Ned Piggott and Phyllis Hodson. 
•
Pine Rivers Press:  Jamie Lee to print Press Release re: The Launch. PR. Karen Taylor to organise story.   Ned Piggott, Phillis Hodson, 2 generations of the Piggott Family is an option.

David Dwyer suggested a follow-up story incorporating Anzac Memorial Avenue and  Lawnton Cemetery – War Veterans etc. Trustees. Families on Notice Board.
Joan’s Museum Report:  Toy Box finishes on the 10th March. Pills, Potions and Medical Practice to follow till mid April. 

Joan handed out Museum Survey Forms to members to be completed and returned at the next month’s meeting.

General Business: •  Our Village Newspaper, ‘Village Motor Group’ Community Grants available.  Those groups participating must pay $55 per year to become a member. The Group will discuss proposed programs and help with Grant Applications.  Tony Watson offered to report back to the March Meeting as to the viability of this offer.  
•
Youngs Crossing By-pass proposed route/map handed around for members perusal.  David Dwyer spoke on ARUPG proposal and Business Case study. The route is not set in concrete, so to speak, just a preliminary starting point. Funding required for the project would be Federal Govt. $50 million, State Govt. $30 and Local Govt. $20 million.  

•
Joan Kelly offered her apologies for the Cemetery Launch as she would be interstate at the time.

•
Joan B-W to contact Sarah Wagner, RADF in regards to Acquittal Forms for our Cemetery Project Grant. 

Meeting closed at 3.00pm for a/ tea.  Next Meeting Monday, 11 March 13
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